

Conowingo MDE -MDE- <conowingo.mde@maryland.gov>

Conditions on re-licensing the Conowingo Dam

1 message

T P Leahy <tpleahy76@gmail.com> To: conowingo.mde@maryland.gov

Mon, Jul 31, 2023 at 9:59 AM

itted electronically to conowingo.mde@maryland.gov

August 1, 2023

Regulatory and Customer Service Division Chief Wetlands and Waterways Protection Program Water and Science Administration, Maryland Department of Environment 1800 Washington Boulevard, Suite 430, Baltimore, Maryland, 21230 Attn: Conowingo Dam WQC

RE: Reconsideration of Clean Water Act Section 401 Water Quality Certification 17-WQC-02 issued to **Constellation Energy Generation LLC**

Dear MDE Regulatory and Customer Service Division Chief,

On behalf of the Board of Directors of the Chesapeake Crossroads Heritage Area, the heritage area for Anne Arundel county, I request that the FERC and Maryland Department of the Environment (MDE) incorporate strong water quality mitigation measures for the Susquehanna River and Chesapeake Bay (the Bay) Watershed into the Clean Water Act Section 401 Water Quality Certification for Constellation Energy's (formerly Exelon) Conowingo Hydroelectric Power Plant (the Dam), currently being "Reconsidered" by FERC and MDE.

There are two main issues with the Dam, which both occur during major precipitation events in the Susquehanna watershed. The first, which garners substantial public awareness, is the release of large debris items into the Bay. These large items, such as tree roots and logs, pose a serious recreation hazard to any type of boating and water recreation in the Bay, for weeks after the release event.

The second issue is the pollutants and sediments that are released in parallel with the large debris items. Pollution and sediments that have been trapped by the Dam for decades, now flow out in mass quantities during large storms. This sudden influx of pollution into the Bay contributes to low oxygen "dead zones" in the Bay, and harms seagrass, a critical habitat for all marine life.

A 2015 MDE and US Army Corps of Engineers (USACE) study estimated that 6 million pounds of nitrogen and 260,000 pounds of phosphorus exit the Dam each year. This study also concluded that dredging material from behind the dam would be prohibitively expensive, last for decades, and contribute little environmental benefit. The study concluded that the most cost-effective solution is to stop pollution from entering the Susquehanna watershed in the first place.

We urge FERC/MDE to require Constellation Energy to pay for pollution and debris reduction measures as part of their renewed Section 401 permit. A recent study of the company's finances shows Constellation could provide \$27 million to \$44 million a year to such efforts, and still make a substantial profit. If Constellation is not required to address the pollution flowing through the dam, those costs will be borne by taxpayers in the Bay watershed.

A portion of Constellation's contribution should be used to partner with Maryland, Pennsylvania, and New York on a collaborative initiative to reduce upstream sediment and nutrient pollution, as well as the implementation of other practices that will benefit downstream water quality. Constellation also must be required to make specific operational changes at the dam, including improving flow and fish habitat.

Thank you for considering our comments.

Tim Leahy Chair, Chesapeake Crossroads Heritage Area